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The Civil Service 
Council Elections for 
2009 resulted in the 
election of nine candi-
dates.  Student Affairs 
re-elected Vicki Nel-
son and newcomer 
Linda Floro.  In the 
Provost and Vice 
Chancellor category 
Mark Wetstein was 
easily re-elected and 
Karin McClure won in 
a close race.  The 
General section had 
five positions to fill.  
Jay Brooks lead the 
field.  Jay had previ-
ously served on the 
Council.  Incumbent 
Joyce Davis was re-
elected and three new 
members were elected.  
They were Jennifer 
Watson, Vera Gibbs, 
and Mickel Cordes.  

The members were 
seated at the May 2009 
meeting.  Outgoing 
Council members rec-
ognized at the meeting 
were Diane Frew, An-
thony Travelstead, 
Randy Lowe, Julie 
Virgo, Julie McDan-
nel, and Karen 
Jennings.  The Council 
thanked them for their 
service. 

The Civil Service 
Council would like to 
congratulate the win-
ners and thank them 
for getting involved 
with the Council.  The 
Council also appreci-
ates everyone who 
participated in the 
election and exercised 
their right to vote. 

 

   MEET TWO         
    MEMBERS 
 
Jennifer Watson has 
worked at SIU for 
more than 20 years 
and served in several 
different positions 
within Human Re-
sources, including test-
ing administrator, su-
pervisor of testing, 
employment counselor 
and currently as the 
Employment Manager. 
Jennifer oversees the 
civil service applica-
tion/testing/referral/
hiring process and the 
A/P position admini-
stration process for the 
campus.   

Jennifer is from Cen-
tralia and lives in Mur-
physboro with her hus-
band and two kids  

(Continued on Page 3) 
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UPDATE  NEWS  TRIVIA 

Trivia Question:    

What's the oldest known breed of domesticated dog?  
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Matthew Bender 
Physical Plant 
453-5163 
mender@siu.edu 
 
Tina Biggs 
Provost & VC 
453-5745 
tjbiggs@siu.edu 
 
Jay Brooks 
Physical Plant  
453-6763 
jayb@pso.siu.edu 
 
Patrick Brumleve  
University Housing 
453-1678 
pbrumlev@siu.edu 
 
Elizabeth Cheek 
Physical Plant 
453-2027 
elizabethc@pso.siu.edu 
 
Mickel Cordes 
Physical Plant 
453-5163 
mdcordes@siu.edu 
 
Joyce Davis 
Physical Plant 
453-5163 
joyced@pso.siu.edu 
 
Linda Floro 
Rec Sports/Services 
453-1277 
llfloro@siu.edu 
 
Vera Gibbs 
Physical Plant 
453-5163 
tnette3@hotmail.com 
 
Carolin Harvey 
Continuing Education 
536-7751 
charv@siu.edu 

 
Phyllis Khaaliq 
Affirmative Action 
536-6618 
pkhaaliq@siu.edu 
 
Karin McClure 
Library Affairs 
453-1157 
kmcclure@lib.siu.edu 
 
Vicki Nelson 
VC - Student Affairs 
453-1383 
vnelson@siu.edu 
 
Mary Nippe 
Human Resources 
453-6668 
mnippe@siu.edu 
 
Jeri Novara 
Accountancy 
453-1400 
jnovara@cba.siu.edu 
 
Jason Phillips 
Student Health Ctr. 
453-4409 
mrjason@siu.edu 
 
Karen Waldron 
Journalism 
453-3262 
kwaldron@siu.edu 
 
Jennifer Watson 
Human Resources 
453-6661 
jlwatson@siu.edu 
 
Mark Wetstein 
Broadcasting Servs. 
453-6104 
mark.wetstein@wsiu.
org 
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The flea market held in April was a success.  While 
our net income was slightly down from last year, 
the committee feels that under the current economic 
conditions we did well.  The committee would like 
to thank all those who volunteered their time.  The 
event has become a popular annual attraction and it 
benefits not only the Education Assistance Program 
but the Carbondale community.   

The Education Assistance Program was established 
by the Civil Service Council in 1982 to provide fi-
nancial assistance for dependents of civil service 
employees who attend SIUC.  The Program is fi-
nanced by employee contributions, income from an 
endowment fund (which is presently just over 
$93,000), and proceeds from fund raising activities 
sponsored by the Civil Service Council.  742 
awards were given to 362 students beginning Fall 
of 1983 to present.  Total number of awards has 
been approximately $127,000 to date. 

Fund raising activities include the flea market, pe-
can sales, the Holiday Raffle, and other activities.  
Your support is needed.  Employees may make 
payroll contributions to the fund.  For more infor-
mation go to the Civil Service Council website at 
www.cscouncil.siuc.edu and go to the Education 
Assistance page.   

The Education Assistance Program has benefited 
the dependents of hundreds of SIUC civil service 
employees and has awarded thousands of dollars.  
These awards are only made possible through your 
financial support.   

 

Patrick Brumleve, Co-Chair 

EDUCATION ASSISTANCE COMMITTEE                     
FUNDRAISING 

We have all read the recent stories about enroll-
ment and the prediction that it is not increasing at 
the rate necessary to increase or even sustain our 
budgets unless a turnaround comes.  Now is the 
time for ALL SIUC employees to get out there and 
get involved!   

Involvement can mean many things—you can be 
involved by recruiting students to attend this cam-
pus; you can be involved by contacting our local 
legislative representatives to encourage passage of 
a budget which does not forget Higher Education; 
you can make sure that when we have visitors to 
campus (like during a SOAR program) you go out 
of your way to let them know what a great institu-
tion we work for and how friendly southern Illi-
noisans can be!  We can all do something to get 
more involved.  And, yes, it is up to every em-
ployee on this campus whether Civil Service, A/P 
or Faculty.  This is OUR campus and it’s time we 
all work together to make it bigger and better for 
all of us! 

Once we get past the budget crisis (and we will), 
your involvement can be channeled—volunteer to 
mentor a student or residence hall floor through 
the University Housing Faculty/University Associ-
ate program; help on move-in day in August; 
spend time getting to know your student employ-
ees; attend events and workshops on campus; or, 
just take the time to say hello to a passing student 
or other staff member.  SIUC is the economic en-
gine in southern Illinois and we are very fortunate 
to have the privilege of working here.  Remember, 
Together We Can! 

 

Vicki Nelson, Newsletter Committee 

GET INVOLVED!!! 

Messages from Council Members 



ALL ABOUT SALUKIS 

"The Saluki is a breed of dog that is 
a member of the sighthound family, 
that is, hounds that hunt by sight 
rather than scent. The Saluki is one 
of the oldest dog breeds known, and 
originally came from the Middle 
East, where it was used (and is still 
used to some extent) by the Bedou-
ins for hunting hare and gazelle." 
 
"The Saluki, commonly known as 
the Royal dog of Egypt, is perhaps 
the oldest known breed of domesti-
cated dog. The Saluki appears on the 
Egyptian tombs of 2100 B.C. and 
was so esteemed that his body was 
often mummified like the bodies of 
the Pharaohs themselves. Many early 
stone inscriptions depict the young 
King Tutankhamen hunting with his 
pair of royal Salukis. The remains of 
numerous specimens have been 
found in the ancient tombs of the 
Upper Nile region.  

The Saluki has historically served as 
a courser, a speedy hunting dog that 
operated in packs. Bedouin valued 
their Salukis highly and wanted them 
to be beautiful and to possess hunt-
ing qualities. Salukis slept with their 
owners in their tents to be protected 
from the heat of the day and the cold 
of the night. As the desert tribes 
were nomadic, the habitat of the Sa-
luki comprised the entire region 
from the Caspian Sea to the Sahara. 

Naturally the types varied somewhat 
in this widely scattered area-mostly 
in size and coat. 

Salukis were first brought into Eng-
land in 1840 and were known as Per-
sian Greyhounds. There was no real 
interest however, until the Hon. Flor-
ence Amherst imported the first Ara-
bian Saluki in 1895 from the kennels 
of Prince Abdulla in Transjordania. 
In Persian-speaking countries the 
Saluki is called the tazi, or "one who 
gallops." 

As is the case with some other pedi-
gree breeds in the United States, in-
cluding the Basenji and Portuguese 
Podengo, the current population of 
Salukis is descended from a small 
number of founders introduced into 
the country within the last 100 years, 
and must be carefully mated to avoid 
inbreeding. However, the original 
dogs imported into the US came 
from throughout the whole Middle 
East, a vast geographical area, unlike 
most other breeds that come from 
very small areas, so salukis have the 
largest genetic base among pure-
breds. Recently, the AKC (American 
Kennel Club) has allowed the third 
generation of COO (Country of Ori-
gin) salukis to be registered after 
inspections by recognized judges so 
the DNA base will increase even 
more as more dogs are imported."  

 

Source:  Wikipedia 

DON’T FORGET THE SUNSET CONCERTS! 
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Trivia Answer:  

 

Answer:   The SALUKI, of course—please read article above. 

(Meet Two Members—
Continued from page 1) 

 

ages 15 and 9).  Most of her 
free time is spent taking her 
children to their different ac-
tivities and spending time with 
family and friends. 

 

Karin McClure earned her 
BA at SIUC while working as 
a student assistant in the li-
brary.  She has been a Civil 
Service employee at Morris 
Library since 1994, first in 
Acquisitions and now in Cata-
loging.  Karin’s time at home 
is spent with a teenage son, her 
fiancé, their Great Pyrenees 
pup, and a motley collection of 
rescued cats. 

She says, “I am excited about 
my first term on the Civil Ser-
vice Council and am honored 
to have been elected by my 
peers.  Civil Service workers 
are the heart and soul of this 
campus, and without us opera-
tions would come to a stand-
still.  I intend to do all I can to 
serve those who have entrusted 
me with this seat, to facilitate 
communication, and above all 
to represent their best inter-
ests.” 



 
State Universities Annuitants Association 

Current employees of SIUC have a high stake in the State University Annuitants Association.  SUAA represents you and is 
a watch dog for your benefits.  The Carbondale Chapter will keep you informed of news regarding your annuity and bene-
fits.  You do not have to be a retiree--join now!  Numbers are important, and the more members we have, the stronger our 
voice.  Here are some points you might find interesting:    

 Strong advocacy in Springfield and Washington D.C. on behalf of all SUAA members. Coordination of the clear voice of 
SUAA's local chapters representing 140,000 State University Retirement System (SURS) annuitants and participants. 
Communication network of newsletters, legislative bulletins, websites, workshops, and meetings. Opportunity to build rela-
tionships and interact with other chapters and their members. Information for spouses of annuitants, who indirectly receive 
economic benefits and later, may receive survivor's annuity and insurance.  

 SUAA MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION  
You are:  _____ a Retiree       _____ a Surviving Spouse  

  _____ a Spouse       _____ Active Employee  

  _____ a Retiree and Spouse         _____ Supporter  

Select the best option for you:  
____ 1.  Automatic Dues Deduction from your monthly SURS  annuity/retirement payment  
____ 2.  Single Payment (by check once per year)  
____ 3.  *Automatic Payroll Deduction (current   employees only)  

  

Required for Dues Deduction ONLY: 
I hereby authorize the State Universities Retirement System (SURS) to deduct each month the amount as certified by the 
______________________ Chapter as the current rate of dues. The deduction is to start on the 1st of _____________ (month)
and will continue until termination is requested in writing. I also authorize SURS  to provide change of address information to 
the Chapter and SUAA.    

Signature:  (required) _____________________________________ 

Payment: 

Membership Dues (see below)  $____________________ 

Foundation (optional)   $____________________ 

    Total:  $____________________ 
Campus Chapter (required)  _____________________  

Name:___________________________________________ 

Spouse:__________________________________________  

Address:_________________________________________  

City:____________________________________________ State:______ Zip: __________Phone:__________________ 

Email:____________________________________________  

Dues to SUAA are not tax deductible.  Gifts to the Foundation are tax deductible.  Thank you for your membership!  
 
Make all checks payable to:  SUAA Please mail to:  SUAA  

3085 Stevenson Dr., Suite 301 Springfield, IL 62703  

 


